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Teven-Tintenbar Public School 
Works notification December 2021

A project is underway to improve the hall facilities at Teven-Tintenbar Public School. This will include 
provision of communal hall space with sound system, storage facilities for sports equipment and chairs, 
and accessible toilets, a new covered outdoor area, a new canteen, an OSHC office, kitchenette and 
storeroom. 

The development application (DA) was approved by Ballina Shire Council in November 2021. 

Summer works 

Site establishment activities for construction of the new school hall began in the week commencing 
Monday 7 December 2021. Installation of the temporary construction fencing, hoarding and fencing is 
now complete.  

Over the summer holidays, work will continue on site. During this time, you can expect to see workers 
proceeding with vegetation removal, the installation of temporary services and groundworks. Vehicle 
access to the works zone will continue to be from the school entry road via Fredericks Lane. 

All works on site will be undertaken in line with our development consent conditions, and all efforts will 
be taken to minimise impacts to the community and local residents.  

Shutdown period 

The worksite will be shut down between Thursday 23 December 2021 to Sunday 9 January, 2022, in line 
with the Christmas break. Work will resume on site on Monday 10 January, 2022.  

School Infrastructure NSW will be closed from 5pm, Friday 24 December to 9am, Monday 10 January. 
For any urgent queries or concerns about construction during this period, please contact our builder 
via the site manager’s contact details on the main construction gate signage. In an emergency, call 
triple zero (000).  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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